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Governor Glenn Youngkin 
P.O. Box 1475  
Richmond, VA 23218 
 
April 26, 2024 
 
Dear Governor Youngkin, 
 
The Central Virginia Transportation Authority (CVTA) was formed in the summer of 2020 and in 
the span of four short years has made three major regional commitments of transportation 
funds. 
 
The CVTA is committed to collaborative decision-making related to allocation of the 35% 
regional funds under its purview. Following the guidance set forth in the Virginia State Code, 
projects are scored according to an objective and quantifiable analysis and these projects 
have been prioritized for the region and eligible for regional revenue funding. We continue to 
be excited about the region being able to leverage regional dollars to improve our 
competitiveness and ability to raise the quality of life for our citizens. 
 
To date, the CVTA has been able to achieve the following milestones: 

• Distributed $340.4 million back to our nine member jurisdictions for local 
transportation needs. 

• Distributed $102.1 million to GRTC to fund regional public transportation. 
• Retained $238.3 million for competitive application serving priority regional 

transportation projects.  Through three rounds of funding, we have been able to 
support 64 regionally-significant projects serving our region, including the completion 
of the I-64 Gap in New Kent County. 

 
The impact of these projects will be felt for generations and we greatly appreciate the support 
you and your office have given to the Authority and its continued quest for transportation 
funding. I would like to personally invite you and Secretary Miller to attend an upcoming 
meeting of the CVTA to address the members regarding transportation and our 
opportunity to make central Virginia successful. 
 
Thank you very much for the opportunity to provide this update on the CVTA. Please have your 
staff coordinate the schedule through Chet Parsons, CVTA Executive Director, at 804-924-
7039 or chet@cvtava.org. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Levar Stoney 
Mayor, City of Richmond 
Chair, Central Virginia Transportation Authority 
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